## United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

April 25, 2017

NH Coalition for Occupational Safety and Health 161 Londonderry Turnpike Hooksett, NH 03106

ance Shakeer

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your invitation to join you at the 2017 Workers Memorial Dinner in honor of all individuals who have lost their lives on the job this past year. Thank you to the members and supporters of the New Hampshire Coalition for Occupational Safety and Health for your efforts in organizing this event.

Since 1989, the New Hampshire Coalition for Occupational Safety and Health has worked to protect the rights and safety of workers across the state. Your work to provide technical and legal support, educational support, and action campaigns has raised new awareness to health and safety issues in the workplace, provided training sessions and brought forth new solutions. I thank you for all that you do to keep New Hampshire workers safe.

Remembering the lives of those lost, as well as raising awareness about workplace safety, is of vital importance in our state and country. In order to honor the lives we have lost this year, we must work to prevent tragedy and heartbreak in the future through ongoing awareness, training, and prevention efforts. Your event today compels us all to ensure these values and efforts are a priority in the workplace and across our state.

I join with you in remembering the lives of those lost this year and thank you for your continued advocacy for New Hampshire workers.

Sincerely,

Jeanne Shaheen

United States Senator